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Summary

EUROCAE WG-47 decided on the 10th October 2000 to start the development of Minimum Operational Performance Specification for Airborne VDL Mode 2 Link layer and Network components. As part of the work, some clarification to the SARPS and the Manual on Technical Specifications are expected, and they will be   presented for discussion and approval  in the frame of AMCP WG-M VDL mode 2 SARPS follow up activity.

The group is invited to note this information and to support the way forward that is proposed . 

1.  Background

EUROCAE WG-47 in cooperation with RTCA SC172 produced the Minimum Operational Performance Specification (MOPS) for an Airborne VDL Mode 2 transceiver operating in the frequency range 118-136.975 Mhz. This document, called ED-92 was issued in March 2000. It contains the specification for airborne VHF communication equipment intended to provide the physical layer link for air-ground data communications and it is designed to ensure that equipment certified to it will be compatible with the ICAO VDL Mode 2 SARPs.

During the last meeting of WG-47, which took place on the 10th October 2000 in Paris, a draft MOPS for Airborne VDL Mode 2 Link layer and Network components prepared by RTCA was discussed. Due to specific needs and time frame regarding European VDL mode 2 implementation, the group decided to take the RTCA draft document as work basis but to write its own EUROCAE document dealing with the link and network layer. This work will be done in close coordination with RTCA SC172. A final draft version would be issued at the end of 2001.

During this work, some clarification concerning the ICAO VDL Mode 2 SARPs and Manual on Technical Specifications are expected to be discussed. In particular, an issue already presented by DGAC/STNA at the 7th AMCP panel meeting in Montreal (see Final report, Point 5, Annex C) concerning the specification of one standard way for a VDL Mode 2 RGS to provide the calling aircraft address to a called ATN Air/Ground router will be dealt with, within the EUROCAE group.

Therefore, it is suggested that AMCP WG-M support the proposal to take advantage of the EUROCAE/RTCA activity on these matters and after approval, to incorporate in due time, in the ICAO relevant documents, the resulting material. This activity could be one task of WG M in the VDL mode 2 follow up activity.

2. Conclusion.

AMCP WG-M is invited to note the information given and to support the proposal to use the relevant material developed by EUROCAE/RTCA in view of incorporating it in the SARPS or in the Manual on Technical Specifications, after discussion and approval for the benefit of the aviation community.

